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PRESS RELEASE

GWR Loco 9351 moves to Williton for final assembly

By agreement between the West Somerset Railway plc and its principal supporting 
charity, the West Somerset Railway Association, GWR loco 9351 has been moved by 
road from Minehead to the WSRA’s restoration base at Williton for final reassembly of the 
locomotive to take place.

Locomotive 9351 was built for the GWR in 1934 and ran on the West Somerset Railway 
after it was first restored in 2004.  That restoration included conversion from a 2-6-2 tank 
engine to a 2-6-0 tender configuration.  9351 came out of traffic in 2015 for a heavy 
overhaul which has been proceeding steadily since then.  At their meeting on 14 January 
2019 the WSRA Trustees agreed to carry out the remaining work at the charity’s expense,
using their own staff, BESST scheme trainees and voluntary labour.  Volunteers wishing to
help with this work would be very welcome and should contact the WSRA.

Fortunately, a tender from another locomotive also had to make the same journey by road
from Minehead to Williton and the part-completed locomotive was transferred as part of 
that movement on 19th January.  The locomotive is expected to return to service in May 
2019 in time for the WSR’s peak summer season.

The WSRA are pleased to be able to offer this assistance to the WSR plc in accordance 
with their charitable objects and the WSR plc is looking forward to having another of its 
home fleet return to traffic following the recent return of loco 7828 Odney Manor.  The line
should have a fine stable of steam locomotives for the 2019 season which starts on 29 
March 2019.

Jonathan Jones-Pratt, Chairman WSR plc
Paul Whitehouse, Chairman, WSRA
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Dear xxxxxxxx, 

I am writing to you in response to the letter sent by Paul Whitehouse and Chris Austin to all PLC board members 
on 9 December. I replied fully on 4 January and on Friday we met Paul and Chris at our regular board meeting. I 
thought it would be useful to summarise the points we made at the meeting. 

It is important to stress that we understand the reasons for the concern expressed by the trustees of both the 
WSRA and the WSSRT. Some of these matters have been emerging and evolving for some time, whilst others have 
only recently become apparent: we have been fully addressing them for a few months and continue to do so.  

Paul and Chris posed us three questions, and I will deal with each of those in turn. 

1. What are your proposals to strengthen leadership at both Board and Managerial level? – We recognise 
that there has been disruption on the Board. Several individuals (including two chairmen) have resigned for 
various reasons.  During the autumn, Alan Nicholson asked Geoff Pateman and Ben Grellier to look at the 
board and management structures. We considered their findings at subsequent board meetings where we 
refined the options. The problems that Geoff and Ben found included lack of direction from the board, poor 
communications from board level across the whole railway and lack of clear objectives and targets. We had a 
senior management team that was swamped with issues and a feeling that the board would interfere in 
things. They were unsettled by the changes. 

We carefully considered several different solutions, and we have now agreed the organisation summarised in 
the accompanying diagram. This has the following features: 

a. The General Manager (GM) remains the sole head of service and is responsible as the 
administrative line manager for all staff. We had considered other options, but we are very wary 
of the safety implications with ORR if we were to completely reorganise the management team 
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